## **Soar Meeting Minutes**

June 14, 2016

The meeting was called to order by President Jerry Redington at 1:30 and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Roll call of officers was taken by Wayne Komprood in Susan Walt's absence. Secretary Susan Walt and Treasurer Geri Hendren were absent.

Wayne Komprood read the minutes of the last meeting and with no alterations or corrections they stood as read.

Jerry Redington read the Treasurer's report and it stood as read.

Discussion was held on the picnic, topics discussed were: should we pass the hat for the person buying products for the picnic and preparing it rather than paying for it out of our treasury, consider moving it to Saturday, communicating it earlier to help attendance with hourly and salary, good food but need less desserts and more vegetable and salad dishes.

Larry Dyson has resigned from the welfare committee, thanks for all your years of service to the club. Jerry didn't feel we needed to add anyone to replace Larry at this time.

Jerry discussed the Senior Resource Center and the many services they provide. After discussion it was decided to get someone from that organization to come to our meeting in October for an overview of all their services.

We all received a form letter from Goodyear the week of June 6. Although we do not need this for our insurance, we will need it for benefit changes we could make such as: address changes, direct deposit changes, or W-2 or W-4 deduction changes.

Jerry reported on the conference call with VEBA. They are going to try to change the co-pay to \$25.00 for all doctor visits to eliminate confusion.

Alfred Kraft was the only reported death in the last month.

Melva Schlegel was the name drawn for the attendance prize. Since she was not present, it will increase by \$5.00.

Meeting adjourned at 2:28 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Wayne Komprood